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October 3, 2019 
 
 
 
Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. 
Lacey, WA 98503 
 
RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Iron Man Movers and Storage, 

Inc. 
Commission Staff’s Response to Request for Payment Arrangements 
Docket TG-190490 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

On September 26, 2019, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 
entered a settlement agreement with Paulino Jose Gonzalez and Veronica Luna d/b/a Universal 
Moving (Universal Moving) in Docket TV-190694. The parties to the Agreement are Universal 
Moving and the Commission, (collectively, the Parties.)  

September 26, 2019, Universal Moving admitted two violations of RCW 81.77.040, one 
violation for advertising and one violation for operating as a solid waste company. The parties 
agreed to a total of $2,000 in penalties assessed for these violations. The parties further agreed to 
a suspend $1,500 of the penalty for a period of two years. The parties agreed the remaining $500 
will be paid in five monthly payments. Universal Movers and staff came to a mutual agreement 
on a proposed payment plan, as follows: 

Payment Plan 
Installment Due Date Amount 

1 October 15, 2019 $100 
2 November 15, 2019 $100 
3 December 15, 2019 $100 
4 January 15, 2020 $100 
5 February 17, 2020 $100 
 Total: $500 
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Universal moving is aware that if it fails to pay any installment by the due date, the entire 
remaining balance, including the suspended penalty, will become immediately due and payable 
without further Commission order. 

If you have any questions, please contact Kathryn McPherson, Solid Waste Investigator, 
Transportation Safety, at (360) 664-1108, or by email at Kathryn.McPherson@utc.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Mathew Perkinson 
MATHEW PERKINSON 
Assistant Director, Transportation Safety 
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